
MINUTES 
PLACIDA AREA STREET & DRAINAGE 

MUNICIPAL SERVICE BENEFIT UNIT (MSBU) 

ADVISORY BOARD REGULAR MEETING 
TUESDAY, APRIL 29, 2025 

1:30 p.m. – 3:36 p.m. 
Mac V. Horton, West County Annex, Room 120 

6868 San Casa Drive, Englewood, Florida  

Members Present:    Jim Zwetzig, Chair 
Craig Brearley  
Bob Howell 

Members Absent: Paul Everson 
County Staff: Lorraine Moneypenny, Community Liaison 

Guests: Sign-in Sheet Attached 

Call to Order / Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m. A roll call was taken, and a quorum was present. This 
is the second absence in a year for Paul Everson. His position is forfeited. 

Agenda / Motion to Approve Changes: 
None 

Citizen Input on Agenda Items (3 Minute Limit): 
Ms. Schreibman asked how residents would be notified of paving on their streets. The community 
liaison said the contractor puts hangers on doors two days in advance. 

Approval of Minutes:  
The minutes from November 20, 2024 regular meeting were unanimously approved as submitted. 
The minutes from special meetings of March 12, 2025 and April 16, 2025 were unanimously 
approved as submitted. 

Unfinished Business: 
a. Placida Harbor Mowing: The MSBU removed invasive pine trees along Gaspar Dr. and fulfilled

its obligation to Placida Harbor. The association could benefit from a County line and grade job
planned along that right-of-way, but utility work has put that on the back burner. It is removed
from the MSBU agendas.

b. FY25 Paving: The County planned to line five pipes in advance of the paving job. Bids came in
significantly higher than expected. Two are pond-to-pond pipes that would be funded by West
Charlotte Stormwater MSBU. The remaining three cost about $500,000. There is about $260,000
in the FY25 and FY26 budgets. Mr. Zwetzig said he hopes for no further rate increase. No,
County staff will figure out how to pay for this necessary work with current revenues. The solution
may involve phasing.

c. Truck Parking Ordinance: The community liaison erroneously stated that the Board of County
Commissioners passed an ordinance forbidding oversized vehicle parking in the right-of-way.
She requested signs at the intersection of Placida Dr. and Cape Haze Dr. (In fact, it is still under
internal review. Signs will be placed only at County entrance locations.)


























































